From:

Christian Jones <c

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 10:04 AM

To: Cc: PublicComment-AutoResponse Gordo, Victor

Subject:

City Council Item 6: I support safe greenways!

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Esteemed Councilmembers,

My name is Christian Jones. I am a 20+ year citizen of Pasadena and an avid biker.

I support the contracts for design and public outreach for the Greenways initiative. The All Ages and Abilities Greenways initiative is a forward-thinking, environmentally-aware project that will create safe, multi-modal and micro-mobility options for our residents.

I want to see All Ages and Abilities Greenways built and I urge you to take the necessary steps to move this forward.

Thank you,

Christian Jones Resident, District 5.

From:

Page Malloy ·

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 9:26 AM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc: Subject: Gordo, Victor; Márquez, Miguel; Cole, Rick; Masuda, Gene; Lyon, Jason

We Oppose the El Molino Greenbelt Project - City Council 10/6/2025 - Agenda Item #6

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DolT portal.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the Pasadena City Council,

I am writing as a Pasadena resident to strongly oppose the proposed plan to convert sections of El Molino Avenue into a bicycle and pedestrian greenway.

This project would:

Divert over 50,000 cars daily into nearby neighborhoods, increasing traffic and safety risks.

Remove vital parking and access for residents, seniors, and local businesses.

Waste millions in public funds on a plan that few residents support.

Further gridlock our city and harm the community's quality of life. Environmental damage would be incurred.

It would discriminate against handicapped and senior residents of Pasadena, who rely on their automobiles for mobility and transportation needs.

10/06/2025

Item 6

Please remove the El Molino Greenbelt proposal from consideration and focus on smarter, balanced traffic management that benefits all Pasadena residents. I do not support this proposed city plan.

Sincerely,
Page Malloy

Page

http://www.lonestardessertbar.com

From:

Niels Bartels

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 10:09 AM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc:

Gordo, Victor; Cole, Rick

Subject:

City Council Item 6: I support safe greenways!

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

e. Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Councilmembers,

I am a resident and homeowner in Pasadena and use a bicycle as my primary means of transportation.

Pasadena has so much potential to be an ideal city for safe, practical, and enjoyable travel by bicycle. Investments in bicycle infrastructure are an immense boost in quality of life for residents.

I strongly support all ages and abilities greenways in Pasadena. Transportation is one of the most important issues to me as a resident of Pasadena. I think we need to move forward to build a network that maximizes the utility of existing bicycle and pedestrian friendly infrastructure.

As I imagine myself living out the rest of my life in this city, I want to imagine a future where I can feel safe riding my bicycle as an older adult and where I can share my enjoyment of bicycling with my spouse, who currently does not feel safe riding a bicycle on our streets.

Thank you, Niels Bartels District 2

From:

Donna Sider <

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 10:25 AM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse; cc: Rick Cole

Subject:

Agenda item 7

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

earn why this is important

[1] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Rick and councilmembers,

I support the contracts with TDG ENGINEERING, INC., TO DELIVER CONCEPTUAL DEVELOPMENT, PRELIMINARY ENGINEERING AND FINAL DESIGN SERVICES FOR PASADENA GREENWAYS.

I want to see All Ages and Abilities Greenways built to create safe neighborhood streets. The four streets planned as Greenways – El Molino, Wilson, Sierra Bonita, and Craig – are the four lowest-volume streets that cross the 210 freeway. That makes them a natural choice for safe, low-speed travel. Greenways create low speeds and reduce cut-through traffic using traffic-calming like speed humps and diverters.

The Greenways have outstanding community support! More than 1000 people have signed petitions of support and written over 270 comments. Plus, 18 local organizations have endorsed All Ages & Abilities Greenways, including the PUSD School Board, the League of Women Voters, the NAACP, the Accessibility and Disability Commission, the Environmental Advisory Commission, and the Transportation Advisory

• Speeding and safety on neighborhood streets are major issues! El Molino and Wilson are both identified as corridors with high rates of traffic injuries by the new Roadway Safety Action Plan. Pasadena averages 600 injuries and 5 deaths each year due to dangerous driving. Speeding and dangerous driving are a top issue for many residents. We want our neighborhoods to be safe!

Thank you for passing this without further delay, Donna Sider, D2

From:

Bruce Moision < Ł

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 11:35 AM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc:

Gordo, Victor; Lyon, Jason

Subject:

City Council Item 6: I support safe greenways!

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[<u>1</u>] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Hi City Council,

I am a long time (20+ years) resident of Pasadena. I'm writing in support of the All Ages and Abilities Greenways projects.

I prefer to ride a bike to get around the city. For most of my 20+ years here I commuted by bike. I also ride my bike to run errands, go out to dinner, shop, etc. It's always my first choice for transportation. I don't suit up to ride. I choose to ride for many reasons. It's good for my mental and physical health, costs less, is faster, and is good for the community. I enjoy it.

If you frequent restaurants and businesses in the Pasadena, you notice that many employees ride bikes to work in the city. It should be safe for people to make that choice. I would love for a larger portion of my tax dollars to go towards making it safer to ride a bike to get around Pasadena.

Please support the All Ages and Abilities Greenways project as a step in this direction.

Sincerely, Bruce Moision

From:

Dana Banta <

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 11:16 AM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc:

Gordo, Victor; Márquez, Miguel; Cole, Rick; Masuda, Gene; Lyon, Jason; Jusay, Tony;

tjusay@cityofpasadena.net

Subject:

Opposition to El Molino Greenway Project - City Council 10/6/25 - Agenda Item #6

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Mayor Gordo & Members of the Pasadena City Council,

I am writing as a longtime Madison Heights resident who strongly opposes the concept of a proposed plan to convert sections of El Molino Avenue into bicycle and pedestrian greenways with the use of concrete islands, roundabouts, road diets and removal of street parking. Additionally, I oppose entering into a contract with TDG Engineering or any contractor to explore conceptual designs.

Pasadena has become increasingly congested because of the continual development and construction of both commercial and residential buildings. This needs to change to create safer neighborhoods and community.

Diverting cars into neighborhoods increases traffic and safety risks. We moved to the Madison Heights neighborhood to raise our children and provide them with a safe neighborhood. Do not destroy it as has been done to other parts of Pasadena!

This project wastes millions in public funds with a plan that very few residents support.

The Roseway bike path currently goes through our neighborhood. It allows cyclists, pedestrians and vehicles to coexist. It is sufficient.

There is a relatively new three way stop at the corner of El Molino and Arden (moved from El Molino & Cornell). It is dangerous and not conducive to pedestrians crossing because vehicles cannot clearly see the stop sign. The stop is not visible because the trees on El Molino are not properly maintained and proper attention is not given to the existing sign. Trees block the stop and flashing lights would help draw attention.

Spend time and energy as well as taxpayers money to trim trees and make what exists function better and safer, not at the cost of over millions and millions of dollars.

Please remove the El Molino Greenway proposal from consideration and focus on smarter, balanced traffic management and community maintenance that benefits all Pasadena residents.

I do not support this proposed city plan.

10/06/2025 Item 6

From: Sent: To: Cc: Subject:	Claudia Funke Monday, October 6, 2025 1:00 PM PublicComment-AutoResponse Gordo, Victor; Lyon, Jason City Council Item 6: I support safe greenwa	ays!			
[Some people who received this message don't often get email from Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]					
	elivered from the Internet. Do not click links og the Phish Alert Button. For more informa portal.				
Dear Mayor and City Council mer	nbers,				
I am a carless (and voting) resident of District 7 who appreciates being able to walk, bicycle, and take mass transit to meet my travel needs in the city.					
I realize, however, that Pasadena must do more to encourage and support others to use different modalities. I support the contracts being presented and All Ages and Abilities Greenways that can create safe neighborhood streets.					
This city has become increasingly unsafe and unpleasant for non-vehicular travel in the nine years I have lived here. Dangerous speeding has become the norm on some of our major thoroughfares.					
Pasadena has much to be proud of—its many historic neighborhoods and fine architecture, its cultural and educational institutions, its storied traditions, and most of all its diverse population and community spirit. However, being a place where children are afraid to ride a bicycle to school is nothing to be proud of.					
The Greenways will provide safe routes to schools and give students the option of walking or traveling by bicycle. In short, it will allow them the experiences and agency of a normal American childhood.					
The city needs to reduce vehicular traffic not only to enhance safety but also health. Conservative estimates find the amount of particulate matter in the air coming from automobile tires to be around 25%. While we can be cheered by the emissions reduction that electric vehicles bring, this statistic on particulate matter is not improved by the transition. The tires are still grinding.					
We need to be embracing microthat future.	mobility for a safe and healthy future in Pas	sadena. The Greenways are the catalyst for			
I thank you for your consideration	n and all you do for our city.				
Yours sincerely,					
Claudia Funke					

From: Cynthia Cannady

Sent: Monday, October 6, 2025 1:02 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc: PASADENA 100 Steering Committee Committee; Pasadena 100 Organizers

Subject: For agenda item #6

[**A**] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear City Council members,

I write to express support for the staff recommendation to proceed to advance the Greenways project and bring this important plan to final design and implementation.

Accepting the staff recommendation is important for at least two reasons.

First, transportation is the greatest contributor to greenhouse gas emissions in California and in the United States, followed very closely by electric power generation (1-3% points less). So both of these sources of greenhouse gasses must urgently be addressed.

If we are truly concerned about the Eaton fires, we must act to address the root cause: climate change and greenhouse gas emissions from fossil fuels.

Second, traffic calming is important for safety and quality of life in our city. Bicyclists and pedestrians need to feel secure in our streets. If we want to encourage active transportation, we must support the people who chose it.

We are not talking about slowing on every street, but in selected north south areas that connect to the EAst-West greenways.

I know that some people are concerned about traffic congestion, however, their concerns do not appear to be fact based. The Greenways design has worked well in other cities. Making sure that traffic is rerouted as necessary will be part of the design.

The informative and persuasive staff memo describes the great work that has brought us to this point. Now it is time for our city to proceed.

Cynthia Cannady
District 6 resident

From: sarah ingersoll <

Sent: Monday, October 6, 2025 1:29 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc: Lyon, Jason; Gordo, Victor Subject: El Molino "Greenway"

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Mayor Gordo and City Leaders:

This idea has been archived for years and should stay in the archives.

We have already tried traffic calming on El Molino north of Glenarm, only to rip out the green bumps. Greenway sounds nice. But, as always, the details are key, and this particular plan will not address the larger issue of effective traffic management in our city.

I also want to be on record as opposing the expenditure of significant funds to study this particular proposal.

Sarah Ingersoll

Pasadena 91106

From: Sue Montgomery ·

Sent:Monday, October 6, 2025 1:36 PMTo:PublicComment-AutoResponseCc:Gordo, Victor; Masuda, Gene

Subject: City Council Item 6: I support safe greenways!

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from *r* important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

n. Learn why this is

[<u>A</u>] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

I am a pasadena resident. I do not support a greenway on Craig Ave. I would like to see our tax dollars used to reduce costs for residents (not add unnecessary Greenways) As a cyclist who lives in the area, I don't feel it is needed on Craig Ave. I do feel it is needed on Orange Grove. If you can't add a greenway, you can at least add share the road logos in the right lane. The original greenway plan for Orange Grove was the correct plan for the street. Sue Montgomery

Orange Grove resident.

From:

Sam

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 1:29 PM PublicComment-AutoResponse

To: Cc:

Gordo, Victor

Subject:

City Council Item 6: I support safe greenways!

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

arn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Hi City Council,

I am a Pasadena resident. I am both a driver and a cyclist, and have lived in the area for over 15 years. I frequently cycle, but have found the traffic and congestion more challenging in the last 5 years. I now often drive to other areas rather than go into Pasadena, due primarily to traffic and parking constraints. Creating Greenways would provide low-traffic paths that would allow easier access by bike, which would mean I would travel into Pasadena business corridors more often. This investment would lead to safer streets, and improve our community.

I support the contracts, and I want to see All Ages and Abilities Greenways built to create safe neighborhood streets.

Thank you for considering this important investment! Sam Veague

From:

Kristin Roberts

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 2:01 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse; DerBoghossian, Megheti

Subject:

Support Pasadena Greenways

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

n. Learn why this is important

[1] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

I am a Pasadena resident, living on Catalina Ave. in Bungalow Heaven (District 2). I support All Ages and Abilities Greenways, because they will help create safe neighborhoods.

The four streets planned as Greenways – El Molino, Wilson, Sierra Bonita, and Craig – are the four lowest-volume streets that cross the 210 freeway. That makes them a natural choice for walking and biking, and essential for our city's biking network.

The Greenways have outstanding community support! Over 1000 people have signed petitions of support and written over 270 comments. Plus, 17 local organizations have endorsed All Ages & Abilities Greenways, including the PUSD school board, the League of Women Voters, the NAACP, the Accessibility and Disability Commission, the Environmental Advisory Commission, and the Transportation Advisory Commission.

Greenways make streets safer while allowing access for cars and emergency vehicles. Simple traffic calming, like speed bumps with emergency vehicle cut-throughs, reduce speeding while providing access for everyone.

Thousands of people ride bikes in Pasadena already. But, most people - about 60% - say they would like to ride a bike sometimes, but need safe spaces to do so. More biking trips frees up parking spaces for drivers, reduces traffic, and makes our city more accessible and vibrant. This has worked in other cities, and it will work here too!

Speed cushions with emergency vehicle cut-throughs are a simple, low-cost traffic calming tool. They should be allowed on the Greenways. Please update the Pasadena speed hump policy to allow speed cushions on the Greenways.

Everyone wants to live on a safe, quiet street. Residents always want people to drive slowly in front of their homes. Building safe greenways will slow down drivers on four neighborhood streets, and so will be very popular with residents who live along those streets.

The Greenways will provide safe routes to schools, and give students transportation options. That's why the PUSD school system, as well as PCC, Caltech, Polytechnic, and the Sequoyah school all support All Ages and Abilities Greenways. Kids thrive when they get the independence, fun, and exercise of getting themselves to school.

The Greenways can't cause traffic problems in the city, because they carry a tiny amount of traffic - just a few percent of north/south travel. Besides the greenways, Pasadena has 12 high-volume north/south streets that carry over 200,000 cars per day across the 210 freeway. Building the greenways will not change any of these 12 high volume streets and so traffic will still flow freely.

We should not be fooled by misinformation from anti-safety advocates. City staff always plan for emergency vehicle access in any project. The greenways will allow residents to drive on them, so people can easily reach their homes. And, it is nonsense to think that slowing traffic on a few neighborhood streets will somehow cause traffic problem.

Sincerely,

Kristin Roberts

.

From:

Banaf Mathers <

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 2:25 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc:

Gordo, Victor

Subject:

City Council Item 6: I support safe greenways!

[1] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Hi,

I have lived in Pasadena since 2012 and I am now choosing to raise my child here.

I have lived in different parts of Pasadena and the thing that all neighborhoods in Pasadena have in common is that they lack a feeling of safety if you are traveling any way besides being in a car.

I support safe greenways because people of all ages and abilities should feel safe getting around the city. My husband and I walk, bike and push our son in a stroller around the city. My mom, who is a senior with knee issues also likes to walk around with my son in his stroller. While we enjoy the time outdoors, outside of a car, it shouldn't feel like such a risk to get out in this way, but it does.

Building safe greenways around the city, and specifically the four streets planned as Greenways El Molino, Wilson, Sierra Bonita, and Craig, is a good starting point to help people of all ages and abilities get around Pasadena in a way that feels safer.

Please don't let the loud minority, who try to influence others with misinformation, dictate how we develop this city for the future of our children, and the environment. Let's move Pasadena in the right direction, and away from car-centric planning and infrastructure.

Thank you,

Banaf Rahimi Mathers

Item 6

From:

Rick Drake

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 2:28 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

Greenways

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

a. Learn why this is

[] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Absolutely a waste of tax payer money....use the money to fix sidewalks and pot holes. Thanks. Rick Sent from my iPad

From:

Bethany L. Ehlmann

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 2:31 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

delighted by City's Greenway's work -- keep it up!

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

. Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear City Council -

I'm a homeowner on Paloma St and am so *delighted* to see Pasadena moving ahead with actions to improve medians and create pedestrian and biking areas that are safe. I am a bike commuter who goes 2.5 mi to Caltech and appreciates the efforts. Do it! Do more of it. Great use of tax dollars.

Please do these Greenway actions and stay the course! Also, I encourage you to do a postcard campaign or email mailer via the district council offices to tell neighbors what is happening.

There is a person from "KeepPasadenaMoving" who is abusing the neighborhood email list that he collected under the guise of a neighborhood association. Instead, he uses all of our neighbors' emails to spam with misinformation about "abuse of funds" for well-thought out City actions that actually would make our community safer, greener, and a more pleasant place to be. It is gross. The best way to counter misinformation is to get out ahead. Hence, the suggestion that the council members' share the City Greenway plans in their updates so that this is the first info that folks receive rather than KeepPasMoving screeds.

Thank you for supporting Greenways! Regards, Bethany Ehlmann (in Council District 4)

From:

Carol Fletcher

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 2:35 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

Greenways

[<u>1</u>] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Council Members,

Just want to let you know I am against the Greenways project. I feel our money could be better spent elsewhere like repairing pot holes!

Thank you for your time.

Carol Fletcher

Pasadena, Ca

Sent from my iPad

From: Amy Sutter

Sent:Monday, October 6, 2025 2:38 PMTo:PublicComment-AutoResponseSubject:current greenways project - bad idea

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

arn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

The current greenways project is a bad idea - it's overly complicated, will compromise safety, delay emergency vehicles, and is an unnecessary and wasteful expenditure.

Amy

*Please note new email address:

From: Laura Fleming

Sent: Monday, October 6, 2025 2:55 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc: Lyon, Jason

Subject: 10/7/25 Agenda item #6 - support of Greenways contract

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

. Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Mayor Gordo and City Councilmembers:

My name is Laura Fleming. I'm a District 7 resident. I also work in District 7 at Polytechnic School. I'm writing in support of the Greenways contracts and want to see All Ages and Abilities Greenways built to create safer neighborhood streets.

At Polytechnic School, we must adhere to a City-imposed vehicle cap. To comply with the cap, we need more families to walk and bike to school. Safety is a major concern for school parents so the more that the City can do to make it safer for students to walk and bike to school, the more student walkers and bikers we will have, enabling us to meet City restrictions and reduce car traffic in surrounding neighborhoods and literally "keep Pasadena moving". Wilson borders our school and El Molino is another important access street for families commuting to the school.

Polytechnic supports the contracts for design and public outreach, giving the community a chance to shape this important safety project. Please authorize them.

Thank you all for your service!

Laura Fleming

From:

Victor Caballero <

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 3:01 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

Council Agenda Item Item 6 for October 6, 2025 - Greenways

[] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Council and Mayor,

As a long time resident of Pasadena I am against spending millions on greenways and that doing so is begging for injuries and fatalities, when the focus should be on ending the speeding and reckless driving in our community.

Perhaps the city can revisit greenways when vehicles stop driving 60-70mph on our streets and DOT and PPD is able to provide proof that are streets are safe enough to turn into greenways,

Otherwise, please stop the needless spending of precious funds on projects that endangers our community.

Speed the money to fix broken signs and improve signage, and enforce our existing traffic laws.

Vote No on Agenda Item #6.

Regards,

Victor Caballero

From: Kathryn Kroger

Sent: Monday, October 6, 2025 3:13 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject: Support Greenways!

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

arn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Thanks for getting close to this. I'm so excited! Now can't you do it on Lake, please? Kathryn Kroger

Sent from AT&T Yahoo Mail for iPad

From: Thomas Priestley

Sent: Monday, October 6, 2025 3:19 PM

To: PublicComment-AutoResponse; Madison, Steve

Cc: Gordo, Victor

Subject: City Council Item 6: My Support for Items 6 and 7 Related to Establishing Greenways

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

To the Members of the City Council:

I am writing to indicate my strong and enthusiastic support for approval of Items 6 and 7, which are related to the implementation of plans to establish greenways along El Molino, Wilson, Sierra Bonita, and Craig Avenues.

My support for greenway treatment for these four streets stems from my experience as a Pasadena resident who walks to as many of my destinations as I can, from my training in urban design, and from my observations over several decades of actions that other cities have taken to improve the safety and the quality of life on residential streets. Approving the contracts to move ahead with the greenway plans will not only benefit the people who live on these streets but also the city as a whole, in that it will represent an essential step in making Pasadena a more pedestrian- and bicycle-friendly city.

Research over the decades (including that of my academic mentor, Donald Appleyard, author of Livable Streets [University of California Press, 1981]) has clearly established the detrimental effects of high traffic levels on the quality of life in residential neighborhoods and the lethal effects of cars traveling at speeds of much more than 20 miles per hour. The knowledge gained through this research has led to successful efforts in cities across North America and Europe to implement measures that calm traffic on residential streets, thereby improving safety and quality of life. Through monitoring and evaluation of these efforts, an empirically based understanding has been developed of the strategies and measures that are most effective in achieving these ends. This experience and research have inspired the initiatives proposed for El Molino, Wilson, Sierra Bonita, and Craig Avenues, and they will be drawn on in developing the specific plans to be defined through the work funded by items 6 and 7.

As others have undoubtedly pointed out, the greenway treatment for El Molino, Wilson, Sierra Bonita, and Craig Avenues is of significant strategic importance because these north-south streets cross I-210; when converted to greenways, they will be critical elements of a citywide network of pedestrianand bicycle-friendly streets. As such, they will contribute to the goal adopted in the city's General Plan to make Pasadena a city in which it is possible to circulate without a car.

Tom Priestley

10/06/2025

Resident of District 6

1

From:

Jenna Cadwallader

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 3:20 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse; Rivas, Jessica

Subject:

Greenways

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

earn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Good Afternoon,

I am writing to you in regards to the Pasadena Greenways Project. As a resident of Wilson Ave (Wilson and Villa), I believe it is important to slow down the traffic in our neighborhood and make it safer for all of the residents.

The four streets planned as Greenways – El Molino, Wilson, Sierra Bonita, and Craig – are the four lowest-volume streets that cross the 210 freeway. That makes them a natural choice for safe, low-speed travel. Greenways create low speeds and reduce cut-through traffic using traffic-calming like speed humps and diverters.

Thank you for your time

Jenna Cadwallader

=

From:

Taylor Paez

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 3:27 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

City Council Item 6: I support safe greenways!

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

arn why this is important

[1] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear City Council Members,

I'm writing as a Pasadena resident to ask for your support of the Greenways project contract.

I bike around Pasadena regularly for work and school, and I know firsthand how important safe streets are for our community. The Greenways project would create better bike and pedestrian paths along four low-traffic streets that cross the 210 freeway. This would make it safer and easier for people like me to get around without a car.

I appreciate that the city is taking a thoughtful approach by working with professional designers and getting input from neighborhoods. It's great to see progress on street safety after waiting for so long, and I understand this funding is specifically set aside for projects like this.

Please approve this contract and help make Pasadena safer for everyone who walks, bikes, and drives here.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Best, Taylor Paez District 5

Item 6

From:

Namir Katkhouda

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 2:33 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

el molino greenway

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

. Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

I am against this project

Namir Katkhouda MD

Fellow of the American College of Surgeons Gastrointestinal and Bariatric Surgery

Medical advisor to The French Consulate General of France Knight of the French Legion of Honor

From: Joei Graham

Sent: Monday, October 6, 2025 3:41 PM **To:** PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc: Gordo, Victor; Cole, Rick; Márquez, Miguel

Subject: NO GREENWAY for Craig, El Molino, Wilson and Sierra Bonita.

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

earn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Please vote NO to the Greenways for Craig, El Molino, Sierra Bonita, and Wilson! I vote no!

They are a hazard, cost too much, deter us from getting to businesses (like you did by Foothill Restaurant, what a pain), will ruin our streets and will cause further problems with even more congestion. Pasadena has already ruined Union St. and wasted our money doing it, please don't do this again. It's not good for those who live here and even worse for those not familiar with our streets, causing accidents due to confusion & hassles driving to destinations.

Please use city funds instead for more important things like repairing our streets, sidewalks, our power plant, and/or planting more trees where they are missing, or maybe helping people who lost their homes or businesses in the Jan. 7 fire! [You've chopped so many of the old trees down, let's replace them please!]

Thank you for voting NO GREENWAYS.

Joei Graham 91104

From:

Brad C. Johnson <

n>

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 3:43 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Cc:

Gordo, Victor

Subject:

City Council Item 6: We support safe greenways!

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

earn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Mayor and Councilmembers,

My family and I have lived on El Molino Avenue between Arden and Glenarm for over five years, and during that time we've become increasingly concerned about the safety of our street. Drivers frequently travel well above the speed limit—sometimes at speeds that make the street feel like a scene out of Fast and the Furious.

We have a five-year-old and an eight-year-old, and my wife and I no longer feel it is safe for them to play in our front yard due to the constant speeding. What should be a quiet residential neighborhood has become dangerous for families, pedestrians, and cyclists alike.

We strongly support the Safe Greenway project, including awarding the contract for its design, and we encourage the City to take all possible steps to calm traffic and make El Molino Avenue a safer, more livable street for everyone.

Thank you for your continued efforts to improve safety and quality of life in our community.

Sincerely,

Bradley C. Johnson, MD

El Molino Avenue Resident

			100
-	ro	m	
	ıv		

Charles Raymond

Sent: To: Monday, October 6, 2025 3:45 PM PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

Against Greenway

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

1. Learn why this is

[] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

I am a resident of Pasadena, N Holliston Ave and am opposed to more of our tax dollars being wasted on outside consultants and contractors, performing works that the majority are opposed to. Sincerely, Charles Raymond.

From:

Michael M ·

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 2:41 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

Greenway project

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

arn why this is important

[1] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Please count me as against this project.

Mike Magamez

From:

David Rose <

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 3:52 PM PublicComment-AutoResponse

To: Subject:

Greenways, road diets and no traffic enforcement

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

arn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DolT portal.

To the city council of Pasadena,

I am against the greenways "push".

The main reason being that since "covid" there has been ZERO

Traffic enforcement by the Pasadena police department.

Drivers have been getting more and more aggressive because of no enforcement.

Restricting traffic with fewer lanes, traffic circles, and bulbous corners at intersections will only cause more aggressive driving and more rage by drivers.

The problem is no enforcement and spending more tax payer dollars on make work projects will not help.

Yes, I walk, I ride a bicycle but it is rarely practical. I am not going to ride seven miles, strap my 100 year old mother to the back and take her to the doctors.

Richard Rose

Pasadena resident, area resident, Pasadena business owner, and property owner over the course of seventy years.

From:

David McEnany <

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 4:01 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse; Masuda, Gene

Subject:

Resident Comment

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Good afternoon.

With regard to possible traffic/car lane reductions in favor of more bike lanes, I am against this Greenway movement and the wasteful spending of local, state and federal tax dollars.

Re: Bike lanes, from my driving observations at all hours, most are rarely used and certainly not in the proportion of bikes to cars. It congests traffic and the demand isn't there.

Thank you

Dave

Pasadena resident and yes, i do ride bikes. Existing lane and streets are more than enough.

From:

D Elliott

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 4:22 PM PublicComment-AutoResponse

To: Subject:

Re: Vote No on Agenda Item 6

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Resending the email below.

On Sun, Oct 5, 2025 at 4:51 PM D Elliott < d.elliott29@gmail.com > wrote:

<u>The streets are intended for everyone.</u> They should not be designated as private pathways for a privileged few.

We all support the goal of safer streets. However, using safety as a justification to restrict motor vehicle access is not a genuine safety concern; it is a misguided transportation policy that disguises itself as a safety measure.

Let's stop the deception and allocate these funds where they benefit everyone and are truly needed like road improvements not impediments, additional traffic signals, improved street lighting, and better street furniture.

Thank you! Vote NO On 6 as proposed!

Thank you,

Danielle Moskowitz

From:

Sent:Monday, October 6, 2025 4:24 PMTo:PublicComment-AutoResponseSubject:Craig Ave. Greenway Project

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

arn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

10/6/2025

Dear Mayor Gordo & Pasadena City Council members,

The Greenways initiative to alter the traffic pattern on Craig Avenue is one that I am fully against. There is no reason to change the traffic flow on Craig Ave. There is NOT a traffic flow program on Craig Avenue. However, if this lane reduction is approved it will create traffic issues not only on Craig, but on all other surrounding streets. Craig Avenue is one of few North-South streets in the area. It allows direct access to the freeway without a need to travel on one of the more crowded streets (Altadena Dr. or Allen Ave.) with multiple traffic lights. Adding a traffic circle and reducing Craig down to one lane would not only add more traffic to the above-mentioned streets, but it would also create more traffic on smaller local streets, that are unable to accommodate more automobile traffic. These are residential areas with schools, children and families. The last thing these streets need is more traffic.

This proposal is redundant and unnecessary considering the installation of a new four-way traffic signal at Craig Avenue & Orange Grove Blvd. Before enacting this initiative that costs an obscene amount of money, why not hold off to see the impact that new traffic signal has on the traffic flow on Craig? The traffic signal is not yet operational, and the crosswalks are not established. Therefore, no studies have been conducted to investigate the traffic flow on Craig and Orange Grove. I am against spending taxpayer money on a senseless project.

Twelve million dollars should be earmarked for more urgent projects in Pasadena that would and could benefit from the funding that is allotted for *this ill-conceived road diet*. Money could go towards improving conditions within the PUSD, creating short-term/temporary housing for Pasadena's homeless population, or even some repairs on the local freeways, just to name a few.

I remember a few years ago, Pasadena was facing a similar issue with the Orange Grove, lane reduction project. Mayor Gordo made an argument against the project by saying that if traffic is blocked on one street, there is no other alternative than for it to be redirected onto other local streets. As I recall, the Orange Grove project was supported by a group who were NOT even residents of Pasadena! I also remember that although the Orange Grove "road diet" would affect hundreds (perhaps thousands) of people, less than 100 households were surveyed and provided input regarding the initial proposal.

I don't know who is behind the Greenways Project for Craig Avenue, but I'm guessing whoever filed the proposal was hoping the project would be approved and completed under the radar and without the knowledge of residents. As I remember, the Orange Grove Project was also planned, designed and almost completed in much the same way.

One last point I would like to make, I am not only a lifelong resident of Pasadena, but I am also involved in The Pasadena Tournament of Roses Association. I have unique experience in dealing with residents and guests of Pasadena during Parade time. Our streets are crowded with people unfamiliar to the area. Other streets are closed to traffic altogether. Do you really want to make it harder to get around Pasadena by voting for a proposal that reduces lanes on one of the streets that remains open during Parade & Game time?

Do the research. Put in the manpower to investigate what impact the Greenways project would have on residents, before committing millions of dollars to an unwanted, un-needed proposal

I appreciate your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Santilena,

Resident

From:

James L. Perry

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 4:28 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse; Gordo, Victor; KeepPasadenaMoving; Masuda, Gene; Joel Axelrod; Lyon, Jason; Márquez, Miguel; Cole, Rick; Hampton, Tyron; Jones, Justin;

Rivas, Jessica

Subject:

Petition AGAINST 10/6/2025 Council Meeting- Agenda Item 6

Attachments:

Petition AGAINST El Molino Greenway Plan - item 6.pdf

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you *know* the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Attention: Hon. Pasadena City Council Members, Mayor and City Manager and all interested parties

Attached please find our initial petition by Pasadena Residents and Business Owners who are impacted by the planned El Molino Greenway Project. More signatures will be forthcoming.

We are objecting and opposing this plan to impose serious traffic impediments to the entirety of a vital North South street intended to delay and re-route over 50,000 cars per day to benefit only a limited few Pasadena citizens.

Each of the signatures have been verified and witnessed as to the genuineness of the identity of the signers, along with verbal verifications that the petitioners have no financial interests in the project or the outcome of the City Council votes. Each signature against this El Molino Greenway has not received any

outreach or written communications from the City of Pasadena, Council Members or their staff and the signers are concerned that <u>insufficient notices have been given for the purpose of public commentary input prior to any voting on vendor contracts or matters of public interest.</u> For a decade old plan, this lack of outreach for public commentary is patently outrageous.

This lack of <u>outreach and transparency</u> by the City of Pasadena raises serious legal and due diligence questions. As to <u>why</u> those most affected by the

Greenway Plans have been left in the dark and their opposition has been intentionally suppressed by the City Council prior to important public hearings regarding the costs and effects of the planned conversion of this vital public transportation street.

The Petitioners urge the City Council to <u>STOP this project</u> and survey all affected residents and businesses within 1/2 mile of El Molino Avenue to determine <u>if they are for or against this plan</u> by a democratic poll process.

Citizens of Pasadena are owed this expected level of honesty by their elected representatives.

On behalf of the petitioners,

Sincerely.... James L. Perry

--

James L. Perry, Producer/Director **Intergalaxy Entertainment**

Cell phone

Pasadena, CA. 90016

Dated October 4, 2025

Pasadena Residents Coalition Opposing El Molino Greenbelt

Community Petition to Stop the El Molino Street Conversion

We, the undersigned residents of Pasadena, oppose the City Council's proposed plan to convert El Molino Avenue into a bicycle and pedestrian "Greenbelt." This plan would eliminate vital automobile lanes and parking, reroute tens of thousands of vehicles into residential streets, and waste millions of dollars in public funds. We respectfully urge the City Council to immediately halt the El Molino Greenbelt project and prioritize balanced, community-supported traffic solutions that maintain access for all Pasadena residents including seniors, families, and disabled citizens.

Page 1

Pasadena City Council Meeting/- Agenda Item 6

Printed Name Date Signature Address Phone/Essall

James L. Perry 10/4/2025

Latoya Bradford

Michele Yawa

Michele Yawa

Michele Yawa

Michele Walthurs

Susan Perry

Susan Perry

Susan Perry

Julians

Susan Perry

Julians

Susan Perry

Julians

Susan Perry

Return completed petitions to: Keep Pasadena Moving – contactkeeppasadenamoving@gmail.com

Optional: Mail to James & Susan Perry,

For the public record at the City of Pasadena - Email to: correspondence@cityofpasadena.net

Continuation Pages may be attached for additional petition signatures on following pages:

Pasadena Residents Coalition Opposing El Molino Greenbelt

Community Petition to Stop the El Molino Street Conversion

Continuation Page – Additional Signatures We, the undersigned residents of Pasadena, continue our strong opposition to the proposed El Molino Greenbelt plan. This additional page may be attached to the original petition submission.

Printed Name	Signature	Address	Phone/Email
Clark Linstone	Clark Trystone		
KAREN LINSTENE	Laren Sinstone	` ` `	
Sabriva Wu	2 CUPM		
Elizabeth Kolais	E. Kron	•	
Dimenique Katkhouda	- John -	7-13 3. V 11 K MI P / 11 K	
Namer KATICHEUDA			1 (1
Jan Miruly	C Marie		
Steve McNeely)	- Jua		
D Wiff off	Hill: 1	4	
S'ARAH INGERSOU	Inch Trusall	1	
Josephine Ahdost	ans.	1- 10 Page 1 0 1	
KIANA HERNIND	67	· · · · · · · · ·	
Ellen overi	500		
Leah Harris	LKH	10	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
GIL CHEUNG	2		BILLIAN OF BUILDING
JUDY LIU	0		7
Rich Schimmel	CR	71A	
Barbaraka	Duding To	110) ****	
Joanne Sasati	Adame Jaski	11-11-1-11-1-11	Dura . MIN James Por
· ·			<i>J</i>
		The state of the s	
		α	

Page 2 of 2

From:

Chris Robertson

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 4:52 PM

To:

PublicComment-AutoResponse

Subject:

Against Proposed Greenways

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

rn why this is important

[1] **CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

As third generation resident and business owner I've seen Pasadena grow and thrive, but I'm concerned that with additional growth the strain placed on the city's streets and roadways is no longer sustainable. Implementation of proposed "Greenway's" would only compound vehicle traffic congestion placing cyclists and pedestrians in even greater danger; Union St is a perfect example of an accident waiting to happen. Like Orange Grove proposed "Road Diet" a few years ago, a smarter approach would be to allocate limited resources toward improved street maintenance and avoid costly mistakes.

Respectfully,

Chris Robertson, Orange Heights, Pasadena

This message and accompanying documents may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or exempt from disclosure and are intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately. Thank you.

From:

Laurice Becker

Sent:

Monday, October 6, 2025 4:56 PM PublicComment-AutoResponse

To: Cc:

Gordo, Victor; Márquez, Miguel; Cole, Rick; Masuda, Gene; Lyon, Jason

Subject:

We Oppose the El Molino Greenbelt Project - City Council 10/6/2025 - Agenda Item #6

Some people who received this message don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

[1] CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you **know** the content is safe. Report phish using the Phish Alert Button. For more information about the Phish Alert Button view article "KB0011474" on the DoIT portal.

Dear Mayor Gordo and Members of the Pasadena City Council,

I am writing as a Pasadena resident to strongly oppose the proposed plan to convert sections of El Molino Avenue into a bicycle and pedestrian greenway.

This project would:

Divert over 50,000 cars daily into nearby neighborhoods, increasing traffic and safety risks.

Remove vital parking and access for residents, seniors, and local businesses.

Waste millions in public funds on a plan that few residents support.

Further gridlock our city and harm the community's quality of life.

Environmental damage would be incurred.

It would discriminate against handicapped and senior residents of Pasadena, who rely on their automobiles for mobility and transportation needs.

Please remove the El Molino Greenbelt proposal from consideration and focus on smarter, balanced traffic management that benefits all Pasadena residents.

I do not support this proposed city plan.

Sincerely,

Laurice Becker Madison Heights

Item 6